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March 9, 2020

The Honorable Claudia Balducci
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Balducci,

This letter transmits a proposed ordinance that would, if enacted, adopt service changes to 23 King County Metro fixed bus routes resulting in expanded Metro transit service in south King County, effective September 2020. 

The proposed changes would affect service in the cities of Algona, Auburn, Burien, Covington, Kent, Maple Valley, Pacific, Renton, SeaTac, Seattle, and Tukwila. These proposed service changes respond to the region’s ongoing growth and the need for a more connected and integrated mobility network for south King County riders. It also continues King County’s efforts to maintain and increase transit use in the face of shrinking ridership across the country.

The Renton Kent Auburn Area Mobility Plan prioritizes equity in planning, engagement, and decision-making to meet identified mobility needs. As part of this project, Metro sought feedback from Renton, Kent, and Auburn. Using this feedback, Metro developed proposed changes to its fixed-route transit network as well as flexible services for future implementation, pending funding availability. 

These recommended changes will better meet community-identified needs, including increased evening and weekend service, service to priority community destinations, improved east-west connectivity, and a more integrated regional transit network to serve south King County.

Metro’s engagement for this project emphasized in-person engagement and work with community-based organizations. A critical element of community engagement in this project was the Mobility Board, an advisory board formed in spring 2019, to guide the project’s planning and decision-making process, provide and discuss ideas, and represent the needs of south King County communities. The 27-member Mobility Board is a multi-lingual group of transit riders, including seniors, students, and riders with disabilities, who travel in Renton, Kent, Auburn, and surrounding communities. The board created priorities for the proposed network by articulating a series of needs statements for geographic areas, informed by community feedback. 

This project process and outcomes are also consistent with King County’s Equity and Social Justice Strategic Plan; the equity rationale for proposed service changes is documented in the Equity Impact Review and Recommendation Development Report, enclosed with this letter. 

In accordance with U.S. Department of Transportation (USDOT) Title VI regulations (49 CFR Part 21) and King County Code and policy, Metro prepared the “September 2020 Renton Kent Auburn Area Mobility Project Title VI Service Equity Analysis,” which is enclosed with this transmittal. 

The proposed changes align with the King County Strategic Plan Mobility Goal of delivering a safe, reliable, and seamless network of transportation options to get people and goods where they need to go, when they need to get there, as well as the objective of providing more equitable mobility access and reducing historic gaps. The proposed changes are consistent with the Strategic Plan for Public Transportation 2011-2021 and the King County Metro Service Guidelines. The proposed service changes support King County’s sustainability goals and the Strategic Climate Action Plan through decreasing the need for single-occupant vehicle travel and the associated reduction of countywide greenhouse gas emissions. 

Thank you for your consideration of this proposed ordinance. This important legislation will improve service quality for south King County residents, expand the transit network in south King County, and increase transit service access for more people.

If your staff have any questions, please contact Chris O’Claire, Mobility Division Director, King County Metro Transit Department, at 206-477-5801 or Christina.OClaire@kingcounty.gov.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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